
CALIFORNIA REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD 
CENTRAL VALLEY REGION 
 
ORDER R5-2023-0019 
 
RESCINDING WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS

The California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Central Valley Region (Central 
Valley Water Board), finds that the Central Valley Water Board adopted the following 
Orders which are no longer applicable for the reasons shown:

A. SHADY GLEN MOBILE HOME PARK WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY, 
PLACER COUNTY, WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS ORDER 86-187 
Waste Discharge Requirements Order 86-187, adopted on 26 September 1986, 
prescribes requirements for the Shady Glen Mobile Home Park Wastewater 
Treatment Facility (Facility) in Placer County. Monitoring and Reporting Program 
(MRP) 5-01-880, issued on 21 March 2002, prescribes the monitoring and reporting 
required for the Facility in accordance with Order 86-187. On 8 April 2021, the 
Panelli Family Irrevocable Trust, owner of the Facility, submitted a Report of Waste 
Discharge (RWD) requesting coverage under the Statewide General Water Quality 
Order (WQO) 2014-0153-DWQ for Small Domestic Wastewater Treatment Systems. 
Regulation of the discharge was transferred to enrollment under WQO 2014-0153-
DWQ-R5364, issued by the Executive Officer on 06 March 2023. Therefore, it is 
appropriate to rescind Order 86-187 and MRP 5-01-880.

B. WAYNE BEUTLER, DELL WAYNE ESTATES MOBILE HOME PARK, SUTTER 
COUNTY, WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS ORDER NO. 91-067

Waste Discharge Requirements Order No. 91-067, adopted on 22 February 1991, 
prescribes requirements for the Dell Wayne Estates Mobile Home Park Wastewater 
Treatment Plant (WWTP) in Sutter County. In 2007, the Facility connected to the 
Yuba City sewer system and discharges to the wastewater treatment pond ceased. 
Sewage debris was cleaned out of the base of the pond, tanked, and hauled offsite. 
The Facility is connected to the City’s water and sewer systems. According to the 
2020 American Community Survey (ACS), the Facility is a Severely Disadvantaged 
Community (SDAC); therefore, it is appropriate to rescind WDRs Order No. 91-067.

IT IS HEREBY ORDERED that the above Orders are rescinded on the date of this order 
unless otherwise stated above.

I, PATRICK PULUPA, Executive Officer, do hereby certify the foregoing is a full, true, 
and correct copy of an Order adopted by the California Regional Water Quality Control 
Board, Central Valley Region on 27 April 2023.

PATRICK PULUPA, Executive Officer
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